


& Finance

2) The Treasurer reported that he had been informed of a new infill

application on Smithy Lane, of which MPC is yet to be informed.
The problem which might arise in connection with this application
is that in light of the delays which may be caused by the Covid-19
pandemic, the Planning Department may not deal with it in the
required 8-week period. In which case | would be referred on
appeal to Bristol, which in most recent cases have approved infill
applications. An additional problem has been caused by the
untimely death of Philomena Hall and it may take time to elect a
replacement.

Clir. Garnett suggested that in view of the current pandemic the
Planning Department may be able to extend the 8 week decision
period. Clir. Deynem agreed to investigate this.

The Treasurer presented the Meeting with the Annual Governance
and Accountability Return which he had completed. A copy of which
is attached to these minutes. Summary as follows:

1) Page 1 Details of document requirements.

2) Page 2 Guidance and accountability completion.

3) Page 3 Certificate of Exemption.

4) Page 4 Annual Internal Audit Report.

5) Page 5 Annual Governance Statement.

6) Page & Accounting Statement 2019/2020.

The Treasurer also presented the MPC Annual Accounts for
2015/2020, ending March 2020. These recorded an opening Bank
Account balance of £17116.43, income of £1562.00 and
expenditure of £1131.81, leaving a closing account balance of
£17546.62. These Accounts have been audited Johanna Monks of
Delamere Parish Council.

Clir. Deynem asked why the Accounts were not audited externally
and was informed that under an income level of £25,000 it was
not required and also it would cost in excess of £200 to prepare.

It was reported that although the Parish Counsellors were the Trustees of the

Charity Account, it was not a requirement that these be recorded






